Fruitport District Library Board of Directors
Regular Meeting
Wednesday, March 15, 2023


The meeting was called to order by President R. Dillon at 5:33 p.m.
Present:  R. Dillon, B. Overkamp. R. Woodward,  J. Rule, A. Dudas. G. Bo.  Trustee Oldt was excused.   Also, in attendance was Director Matt Lubbers-Moore, Karla Brown, Bill Weimer, Pat Gallagher, Julie Sanderson.
The agenda was accepted as presented.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   Julie Sanderson provided details about the upcoming Candyland program and the amount of money and books that the Friends of the Library have donated to help get it going.  There will also be a Children’s book sale taking place throughout the program.  Due to the high cost to make this successful, they are considering putting out a donation bucket.  Julie also reported that the Storage Group will no longer be providing free storage for books at the end of May, so they are searching for a new location to store the multitude of books they currently have.  

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from the February meeting were read and accepted as by unanimous vote.

Library Report:  The Director’s written report was provided to the board.  Matt highlighted a number of items in the report, most notably that our circulation and usage continue to grow.

Treasurer’s Report:  A review of financial information was presented by Trustee Dillon.  Motion by Woodward supported by Rule to pay bills totaling $5,719.61.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

Building Report:  The paint in the basement looks good.  Eldon will be coming to get the sprinkler system up and running.  Bill Weimer will take care of the necessary fertilizing routine.

OLD BUSINESS

Discussion of new library locations:  There was again much discussion about our ongoing search for a new location, including pros and cons to the RAM Electronics site.  Trustee Overkamp reported that Edgewood Lutheran church has changed their minds about selling that building.  It also appears that the church on the corner of Harvey and Pontaluna will soon be vacant as that congregation is merging with the Fruitport Congregational Church on Park and Eighth.  Trustee Dillon reported that she has not heard from Fifth Third Bank yet about a tour of their building.  Bill Weimer had no report on the church on Sheridan Rd.  There is another possible location on Farr Rd in Dr. Szatkowski’s building.  Our search continues.

Budget:  The finance committee has completed the budget.  Motion by Woodward, supported by Overkamp to accept the new budget as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Bo, supported by Overkamp to allow President Dillon to amend the current budget as necessary to balance it by March 31, 2023.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Woodward, supported by Bo to increase the Library Director’s salary as recommended by both the personnel and finance committee, to be retroactive to the anniversary of his date of hire.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.


NEW BUSINESS
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Library Clerk position:  Matt presented us with copies of Lesa’s resignation.  Trustee Dillon will contact her to see if she would be willing and able to continue to do Story Time and planning (Doing the planning/preparation from home is necessary).  Matt also said that Beth is willing to step in for Story Time on the 24th.  There will not be Story Time during the Candyland Week, and Matt’s mother is also willing to step in if needed.  We will, however, need to hire someone to take over the rest of Lesa’s duties before Summer reading program.

Pope’s Bench:  Trustee Overkamp asked if he should contact Bruce Benkert to come complete the concrete in front of the bench.  After discussion, it was decided to table this for now.


PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Pat Gallagher mentioned that our flag is in bad shape.  We will ask Bill Weimer if there is an extra one already in the building.  If not we will contact the scouts.


Motion to adjourn by Bo. Support by Overkamp.  Meeting adjourned at 7:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Woodward

